
 
 

“The air crackled with a nervous energy. The hallways, once quiet, buzzed with the chatter of reunited 
friends and the anticipation of new beginnings. Backpacks, brimming with fresh notebooks and 
sharpened pencils, bounced against legs as students navigated the familiar corridors. The promise of 
crisp autumn days hung in the air, a welcome contrast to the lazy days of summer. A mix of excitement 
and trepidation filled the faces of returning students. September, with its vibrant colors and crisp air, 
marked a turning point, a fresh start for learning and growth” (WriterHand). 
 
We are soon saying goodbye to the summer and entering fall programming. Sunday, September 1 will 
have worship in the fellowship hall with the “last blast of summer.” Rally Sunday with the Backpack 
Blessing is September 8 and there will be a meal following worship. Confirmation and Sunday School 
begin and we take on new routines. As the air turns cooler, it might seem like the time for shiny new 
school supplies but not the time for planting. But it is the time for planting learning and growth.  
 
School youth have their fresh starts for learning and growth. Why shouldn’t others? God challenges us 
to dwell in the Word but it’s often hard to start from scratch. Talk about trepidation! Where should a 
person begin? How about day two? Courtesy of Zion Lutheran, here is a Psalm challenge. Each day has a 
Psalm to read and a question to consider for our growth and learning. 
 

 
 
Soli Deo Gloria! 

  


